Lympstone WI report for Parish  Meeting 2013
We have had a couple of more memorable events than usual during the year.  The village had four days of celebrations to mark the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee and we rounded it off by inviting past WI members to join us for a cream tea.  It was a lovely afternoon with much conversation as some people had not seen each other for a very long time.  Two past Presidents and two of our long standing current members spoke about their recollections of what they did on Coronation Day, and they were all very different.  
The raffle prize was a hamper of goodies which all had a red, white and blue theme; the winner was very impressed.

We drew our Denman Bursary that day, making it a special Jubilee bursary for £250 instead of the usual £150, and Anne Frampton will go to Denman this year.

In September Lympstone WI hosted Radio 4’s “Any Questions?” broadcast live from our Parish Church.  The date of this just happened to coincide with Jonathan Dimbleby’s 25th anniversary as chairman of the programme, which made it extra special.  The panel included Lord Roy Hattersley and Lord Norman Tebbit from Jonathan’s first programme; the other two panellists were Carole Stone and Lord Peter Hennessy.  We presented Jonathan with a cake and when I told him the little radio and microphone on top of the cake were edible, he looked me straight in the eye and said “I have been accused of a fondness for hogging the microphone but I have never yet eaten one”!  I am told these two decorations are now in one of his display cabinets so he has a permanent reminder of his visit to Lympstone.

We have had the usual round of speakers, some more noteworthy than others, and two much enjoyed lunches, in October and February, when the committee did all the cooking.  We are always asked to provide tea and cakes for the Furry Dance and will be doing so again this year when the Furry Dance takes on its new format.
Our membership numbers have dropped considerably in recent years.  We realise that working women and mums with children cannot attend an afternoon meeting.  With this in mind, an article appeared in the Lympstone Herald last month asking if any younger women might be interested in forming another WI in Lympstone which could meet in the evenings.  There has been zero response so far!  Lympstone WI has been going for 94 years and we very much hope to reach our centenary in 2019.

Our monthly litter picks stopped in the autumn because the footpaths became too wet and slippery but we will resume them this month in readiness for when Lympstone enters the Best Kept Village competition.
 Diana de la Rue (President)
